MINUTES OF THE BMBS MEETING HELD ON 6th FEBRUARY 2019
APOLOGIES
Apologies were received from Steve Booth, Simon Booth, Matthew Cooper, Alf Lee and Mike Dawes.
MINUTES OF THE PREVIOUS MEETING
The minutes from the November 2018 meeting were read and agreed as a true record of proceedings.
MATTERS ARISING FROM THE MINUTES
The ducks were still on site although it is hoped that they will eventually fly away but in the meantime please do not encourage them by feeding. Also at this time of year please do not try to feed the fish.
The ladies toilet is currently out of order due to a water leak during the cold weather. The frost heater was turned off by someone and this subsequently led to frost damage. Unfortunately the floor will need replacement and this will b done as soon as possible. The planned tiling will not be done until the floor is repaired.
We have, for the first time, been given a pre-insurance questionnaire. John Foster has read through this al all seems in order.
The working weekend was very busy with lots of work on the truck track completed although there is still much to do when the weather improves. The path requires concreting and the hard standing are and bench are yet to be done. It is expected that this work will be completed before the start of the season.
CCTV has not yet been installed but Daz Eccles will be consulted regarding a suitable system.
TREASURER’S REPORT
The treasurer said that there had been little income and expenditure during January and February but the current amount held is £8822.26. We have 260 members with 64 juniors and 69% of members living within the Borough of East Yorkshire. 
ANY OTHER BUSINESS
As promised, the committee has agreed to get the trees round the car park topped and trimmed and this will take place hopefully week commencing 11th February.
The lawnmower will be serviced before the guarantee runs out.
Membership fees were discussed at length in committee and the 2019/20 fees have been set at £50. Any new member joining this year will pay £50 plus a joining fee of £10. Members can pay their subscriptions any time from now but no later than 31st March. After this date a further £10 joining fee will become payable.
This system is a trial to make life easier for the Membership Secretary and avoid a large influx of subscriptions at the AGM. If successful this will then be ratified by virtue of a constitutional amendment at the AGM in March.
Development and safety improvements to the fast buggy track were debated in committee and agreement reached to move the track slightly to the east and create a safe access road which does not entail crossing the track. Also the track will be fenced off for safety and doubled in length. Further work will also be done on the car park so that it can be used all year long instead of just the summer months. Part of the development will include felling 2 trees which are of very little use in sheltering the lake. The budget for this work will be £3000.
A further £300 will be spent on safety improvements to the truck/quarry area and the Chairman is trying for a grant towards further concreting on the disabled access path to the quarry.
The Chairman thanked Brian Bennett for de-greasing the kitchen.
The Chairman also said that common sense should prevent anyone from walking on the ice when the lake is frozen over. Any member found doing this may have their membership revoked.
A question was asked regarding altering the steps by the gents toilet into a slope and to ensure it was wheelchair friendly. The Chairman said that this will be done when we have suitable plant on site.
Arthur Pickering asked that children should not run their cars in areas other than the truck or crawler areas as this could be dangerous. The Chairman said that it was the responsibility of the full adult member looking after that child to ensure thy behaved safely.
The next meeting the Annual General Meeting on 6th March at 7:30pm
Ken Thorpe                                                                                               Simon Booth
(Chairman)                                                                                                 (Secretary)
